
 
www.universalcitybassclub.com  

          3 December 2019 

Meeting Called to order by President Fred Beard @ 7:38 pm 
  

Guest/Perspective New Members: Peyton Tabor, Brenda’s Grandson who will be fishing with Brenda.  

Welcome Payton! 

 

Secretary Report: Accepted as published. 
 

Treasure Report:  November 2019 Treasurer Report presented by Stan.    
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

Tournament Report:  Brenda presented the November 2019 tournament results:  

 

Lake Corpus Christi: 26 participants, 64 fish, total weight 182.68 

 

Open Division:     Ladies Division: 

1st Dean Amos       10 Fish,   32.48 lbs 1st Rhonda Kosub,            3 Fish       5.29 lbs 

2nd Clinton Kosub       10 Fish,   23.62 lbs 2nd Natalie Houston,          1 Fish      1.21 lbs  

3rd Charlie Sievers,    7 Fish,    15.13 lbs  

 

Big Bass: 

Dean Amos  6.96 lbs 

 

Heavy Team:     Couples Division: 

John Dikes        5 Fish      10.24 lbs James Kosub  2 Fish 3.90 lbs 

Ken Schmoekel        5 Fish      10.12 lbs Rhonda Kosub , 3 Fish 5.29 lbs 

Total Weight      10 Fish       20.36 lbs Total Weight  5 Fish 9.19 lbs  

 

Boys Division:     Girls Division:  

None      None 

 

Next tournament: 7 December 2019, Choke Canyon,  Weigh in Location: State Park.  Weigh Time: 

Saturday @ 4pm.

Treasurer’s Report: November 2019 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward $7483.17 $60.00 

Total Income $.00 $10.00 

Total Expenses $.00 $0.00 

Ending Balance $7483.17 $70.00 



 

Tournament Schedule UPDATE:  After much discussion on Coleto Creek Lake entry fee increases the 

Tournament Committee with club input changed January tournament to Choke Canyon,  same dates (11-

12 January). 

 

TABC:  Randi Wayland had no updated for TABC.  

 

METRO:  Officer elections will be held next meeting, If your interested in running please contact 

Brenda.  Metro also approved a motion to pay $500 for the setup and teardown at city. 
 

New Business: 

 

- Election was held.  UCBC officers are were all by acclimation: 

 

President: Fred Beard 

 Vice President: Walter Vestal 

 Secretary: Kris Hunter 

 Treasurer: Stan Foltz 

 Tournament Director: Brenda Mareth 

 Wight Master: Dean Amos 

 

- Annual Awards:  A discussion was held with regards to annual awards.  At the 

conclusion it was determined that the award recipients would be given options of what 

they would like to receive (i.e Mug, Shirt/Jacket, Plaque).  These items would be kept 

within a determined budget.  A decision was made that the Awards will be announced at 

the January meeting and award to be presented at the February Meeting to facilitate the 

turn time required to acquire the awards.  Brenda & Fred will research some additional 

options beyond the Mug & Plaques.  

 

- Sports Person of the Year.  Vote was held the winner will be announced at the January Awards 

meeting. 

 

- Club dues are due by the February Meeting,  If you haven’t paid your dues please get with the 

treasurer to secure you club membership 

 

- Tournament Committee:  The elected officer will be providing their choice to Brenda.  More to 

come… 

 

Announcements:   

- James shared that there is a Road hazard on Hwy 72 between three rivers and the lake,  It’s a dip that 

could be hard on your vehicle and boat.  He did not know the specific location.  So if someone 

happens to locate it please share the info. 

- Brenda and Dean are hosting a Birthday to celebrate their birthdays along with Brian’s.  Location:  

Brenda’s Place, Time: 4pm, BYOB.   For additional information contact Brenda 

 

Meeting Adjourned 8:19 pm 

 

Kris Hunter 

UCBC Secretary 


